
Columbia Inn Emergency Shelter

Columbia Inn Shelter Celebrates Ribbon Cutting

The Columbia Inn Shelter's recent ribbon
cutting celebrated a new resource for
individuals and families facing
homelessness.

“This shelter opening brings to life one of
the core goals of Clatsop County’s strategic
plan where the Clatsop County Board of
Commissioners recognized the great need
for housing in our community, ranging from
shelter services to affordable housing,” said
Mark Kujala, Clatsop County Board of
Commissioners Chair.

“The Columbia Inn will provide a place of
refuge for individuals and families who need
and want to regain their foothold in our
community. This will be that important first step to stabilizing their lives and beginning to build
a solid future for themselves and their loved ones. This ribbon-cutting speaks to the power and
momentum that comes when people come together to address a human need.”

The Columbia Inn is one part of a multi-prong, county-wide approach to meet transitional and
permanent housing needs. The County will contract with Clatsop Community Action to operate
the facility. CCA will in turn collaborate with a number of social service providers including The
Harbor and Clatsop Behavioral Healthcare.

The Columbia Inn Shelter is a result of Project Turnkey 2.0, a State of Oregon initiative launched
in 2020 which funded the purchase of 32 new shelter properties in 18 counties. 

Operations funding for the Columbia Inn Shelter was included in HB 5019, passed by the Oregon
Legislature in 2023, to provide statewide resources to address Governor Kotek's Homelessness
State of Emergency

‘It Was a Tsunami Type Shift’ — Project Turnkey 2020-2023 Report Released

https://www.clatsopcounty.gov/county/page/columbia-inn-emergency-shelter
https://ccaservices.org/
https://oregoncf.org/community-impact/impact-areas/housing-stability/project-turnkey/
https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2023R1/Downloads/MeasureDocument/HB5019/Enrolled
https://www.oregon.gov/oem/pages/housing-emergency-executive-orders.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/oem/pages/housing-emergency-executive-orders.aspx


In just over three years, this public-private
initiative has delivered powerful returns on
the state’s investment, including more than
121,000 nights of refuge and stabilizing
services for over 2,000 adults and children. 

Download the  Report.

- Oregon Community Foundation

Project Facts

Clatsop County is committed to addressing the housing crisis in our community and that
includes providing immediate shelter options for some of our most vulnerable populations.
Clatsop County has the highest per capita unsheltered population in Oregon.
The idea of turning the Columbia Inn into a shelter was born from one of the Clatsop
County Board of Commissioners 2022-2023 Strategic Plan Housing initiatives.
The Columbia Inn emergency shelter capital funding came from Project Turnkey, a
statewide initiative launched in 2020 in partnership with the Oregon Community
Foundation.
Clatsop County and our partners are working to create a vibrant, coordinated approach to
homelessness solutions, starting first with access to immediate shelter.
The Columbia Inn Shelter is a community collaborative that has created 67 new shelter
beds.
Columbia Inn is managed by the local nonprofit organization Clatsop Community Action.
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https://oregoncommunityfoundation.cmail19.com/t/r-l-tidywkd-ouuijbjlr-i/
https://ccaservices.org/
https://www.clatsopcounty.gov/media/37811

